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books, magazines or periodicals, or pre-
pare derivative works. 

227.7105–3 Acquisition of modified ex-
isting works. 

Use the clause at 252.227–7020, Rights 
in Special Works, in solicitations and 
contracts for modified existing works 
in lieu of the clause at 252.227–7021, 
Rights in Data—Existing Works. 

227.7106 Contracts for special works. 
(a) Use the clause at 252.227–7020, 

Rights in Special Works, in solicita-
tions and contracts where the Govern-
ment has a specific need to control the 
distribution of works first produced, 
created, or generated in the perform-
ance of a contract and required to be 
delivered under that contract, includ-
ing controlling distribution by obtain-
ing an assignment of copyright, or a 
specific need to obtain indemnity for 
liabilities that may arise out of the 
creation, delivery, use, modification, 
reproduction, release, performance, 
display, or disclosure of such works. 
Use the clause— 

(1) In lieu of the clause at 252.227– 
7013, Rights in Technical Data—Non-
commercial Items, when the Govern-
ment must own or control copyright in 
all works first produced, created, or 
generated and required to be delivered 
under a contract; or 

(2) In addition to the clause at 
252.227–7013 when the Government must 
own or control copyright in a portion 
of a work first produced, created, or 
generated and required to be delivered 
under a contract. The specific portion 
in which the Government must own or 
control copyright must be identified in 
a special contract requirement. 

(b) Although the Government obtains 
an assignment of copyright and unlim-
ited rights in a special work under the 
clause at 252.227–7020, the contractor 
retains use and disclosure rights in 
that work. If the Government needs to 
restrict a contractor’s rights to use or 
disclose a special work, it must also 
negotiate a special license which spe-
cifically restricts the contractor’s use 
or disclosure rights. 

(c) The clause at 252.227–7020 does not 
permit a contractor to incorporate into 
a special work any works copyrighted 
by others unless the contractor obtains 

the contracting officer’s permission to 
do so and obtains for the Government a 
non-exclusive, paid up, world-wide li-
cense to make and distribute copies of 
that work, to prepare derivative works, 
to perform or display publicly any por-
tion of the work, and to permit others 
to do so for government purposes. 
Grant permission only when the Gov-
ernment’s requirements cannot be sat-
isfied unless the third party work is in-
cluded in the deliverable work. 

(d) Examples of works which may be 
procured under the Rights in Special 
Works clause include, but are not lim-
ited, to audiovisual works, computer 
data bases, computer software docu-
mentation, scripts, soundtracks, musi-
cal compositions, and adaptations; his-
tories of departments, agencies, serv-
ices or units thereof; surveys of Gov-
ernment establishments; instructional 
works or guidance to Government offi-
cers and employees on the discharge of 
their official duties; reports, books, 
studies, surveys or similar documents; 
collections of data containing informa-
tion pertaining to individuals that, if 
disclosed, would violate the right of 
privacy or publicity of the individuals 
to whom the information relates; or in-
vestigative reports. 

227.7107 Contracts for architect-engi-
neer services. 

This section sets forth policies and 
procedures, pertaining to data, copy-
rights, and restricted designs unique to 
the acquisition of construction and ar-
chitect-engineer services. 

227.7107–1 Architectural designs and 
data clauses for architect-engineer 
or construction contracts. 

(a) Except as provided in paragraph 
(b) of this subsection and in 227.7107–2, 
use the clause at 252.227–7022, Govern-
ment Rights (Unlimited), in solicita-
tions and contracts for architect-engi-
neer services and for construction in-
volving architect-engineer services. 

(b) When the purpose of a contract 
for architect-engineer services, or for 
construction involving architect-engi-
neer services, is to obtain a unique ar-
chitectural design of a building, a 
monument, or construction of similar 
nature, which for artistic, aesthetic or 
other special reasons the Government 
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